





Ottawa, April 19, 1943

70-25A(2)

My dear Colleague:

I received the copy of the confidential letter which was written to you by Mr. Wilfred Henbury. Thank you very much. I was interested to read his views about the Japanese.

Yours sincerely,

Humphantaee

Honourable Ian Mackenzie, M.P.,
Minister of Pensions & National Health,
O t t a w a.

70-25A(2)

m

Ottawa, 10th April, 1943

CONFIDENTIAL

My dear Colleague,-

Herewith copy of a confidential letter from Mr. Fred Hanbury, dealing with the Japanese situation in British Columbia.

With much of what he says I am in should not allow these people to loaf and be idle if they are able to work.

Yours sincerely,

The Honourable Humphrey Mitchell, Minister of Labour, O t t a w a.

m

Ottawa, 10th April, 1943

CONFIDENTIAL

My dear Fred,-

Many thanks for your letter of

April 6th.

I shall immediately bring it to the attention of the Minister of Labour. I agree with you that we should be slightly more realistic in approaching the problem of the Japanese in British Columbia.

Yours sincerely,

Wilfred Hanbury, Esq.,
Hotel Vancouver,
Vancouver, B.C.



PERSONAL and CONFIDENTIAL

Hon. Ian MacKenzie, Minister of Pensions and National Health, OTTAWA, Canada.

My dear Ian:

In an endeavour to organize the movement of Japanese to the lumbering in the interior of British Columbia, during the past week I visited a number of the Japanese maintenance camps in the Slocan district.

Considerable effort will be required to get these Japanese to move. Few, if any, of them are idle with the deliberate purpose of retarding Canada's war effort. Some are idle because the wages they would receive in industry, less deductions for war tax, unemployment insurance and workmen's compensation, etc. would not sufficiently exceed the Government pay they are receiving for road work, etc. However, most of them are idle because they are glad to be the guests of the Government for the duration of the war.

With the shortage of manpower and commodities in Canada today, we cannot permit the Japanese, or any other group, to romain idle.

I recommend to you that the Government should not appease the Canadian-born or naturalized Japanese any longer; that a deadline should be set when the Japanese maintenance camps will be closed. This announcement would induce many Japanese to seek work before the deadline. The others should be distributed throughout the other Provinces of Canada, and if necessary maintained in these other Provinces until they have secured work. The B.C. Security Commission could spare a number of their present staff to assist in relocating the Japanese in other parts of Canada. Spread throughout the whole of Canada the Japanese cease to be a major problem, and

